
                        LIWARA CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL                      

                                19 SEPTEMBER 2019 

Dear Families                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

On behalf of the school community I would like to congratulate our Year Six students who were recently 

Confirmed by Fr Elver.   We hope you and your families enjoyed a very special day! Thank you to Fr Elver, Mrs 

Helen Medina, Mrs Gill Keating, Mrs Remy McGavigan, Ms Federica Longo and all the staff who assisted in 

various ways. 

Wisdom Wisdom Wisdom Wisdom helps us to recognise the importance of others and the importance of keeping God central in our lives.                         

UnderstandingUnderstandingUnderstandingUnderstanding is the ability to comprehend the meaning of God’s message.                                                                                  

KnowledgeKnowledgeKnowledgeKnowledge is the ability to think about and explore God’s revelation, and also to recognise that there are mysteries of 

faith beyond us.                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

FortitudeFortitudeFortitudeFortitude is the courage to do what one knows is right.                                                                                                                                 

Piety Piety Piety Piety helps us pray to God in true devotion.                                                                                                                                                          

CounselCounselCounselCounsel is the ability to see the best way to follow God’s plan when we have choices that relate to Him.                                               

Fear of the Lord Fear of the Lord Fear of the Lord Fear of the Lord is the feeling of amazement before God, who is all-present, and whose friendship we do not want to lose. 

I know many in our community have been curious about  what has been ‘going on’ behind the blue tarps outside the Library 

for the last few weeks.  The pictures below reveal all!  I believe most of you would have had the opportunity to see the newly 

painted steps, first hand, at the Learning Journey on Tuesday evening.  The talented artist, Myra Yelland, has been working her 

magic by creating life sized book spines of some of our  favourite children’s books and  what an amazing job she has done!  

 

 

CONFIRMATION PRAYER CONFIRMATION PRAYER CONFIRMATION PRAYER CONFIRMATION PRAYER                                                                                                                              

God of our work and play, God of our hope and our love,                                                           

Grant us peace today.                                                                                                        

Help us to see your hand in all things                                                                                       

And help us to trust your wisdom.                                                                                            

Help us to see the gifts we have received                                                                                    

and use them according to the needs around us , to benefit all.                                                  

Give us a generous heart and a willing spirit                                                                                

To accept the role you have given us.                                                                                        

Send us your Holy Spirit to counsel us, to strengthen us                                                                     

and to guide us in our ministry.  AMEN 

IMPORTANT DATESIMPORTANT DATESIMPORTANT DATESIMPORTANT DATES    

CERTIFICATE ASSEMBLY 20 SEPTCERTIFICATE ASSEMBLY 20 SEPTCERTIFICATE ASSEMBLY 20 SEPTCERTIFICATE ASSEMBLY 20 SEPT    

MERCY DAY 24 SEPTMERCY DAY 24 SEPTMERCY DAY 24 SEPTMERCY DAY 24 SEPT    

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 25 SEPTATHLETICS CARNIVAL 25 SEPTATHLETICS CARNIVAL 25 SEPTATHLETICS CARNIVAL 25 SEPT    

LAST DAY TERM  3  27 SEPTLAST DAY TERM  3  27 SEPTLAST DAY TERM  3  27 SEPTLAST DAY TERM  3  27 SEPT    

FIRST DAY T4 STUDENTFIRST DAY T4 STUDENTFIRST DAY T4 STUDENTFIRST DAY T4 STUDENTS TUES 15 OCTS TUES 15 OCTS TUES 15 OCTS TUES 15 OCT    

OPENING MASS 18 OCT 9:00 AMOPENING MASS 18 OCT 9:00 AMOPENING MASS 18 OCT 9:00 AMOPENING MASS 18 OCT 9:00 AM    
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Our Vision                                              Our Vision                                              Our Vision                                              Our Vision                                              

Our Vision is a community                                           

with strong connections                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

where every student has a sense of belonging,                                                                                                                                                                                                                

feels safe and is known by name and need.                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

As our motto suggests,                                              

we strive to be a place of                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Strength in Community.Strength in Community.Strength in Community.Strength in Community.    

    

    

    

    

ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC CHURCH              ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC CHURCH              ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC CHURCH              ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC CHURCH              

PARISH PRIEST: PARISH PRIEST: PARISH PRIEST: PARISH PRIEST: FR ELVER DELICANO                   

TEL:TEL:TEL:TEL: 9447 6225     Check for further details on 

the  General School News page. 

Our Mission                                        Our Mission                                        Our Mission                                        Our Mission                                        

We gather as a community of believers in a 

Catholic environment                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

to develop in each child a sense of wonder of 

learning.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

With the essential support of parents,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

our Mission is to empower                                     to empower                                     to empower                                     to empower                                     

children to be faith filled,                                                                                                 children to be faith filled,                                                                                                 children to be faith filled,                                                                                                 children to be faith filled,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

confident and fully rounded,                                       confident and fully rounded,                                       confident and fully rounded,                                       confident and fully rounded,                                       

lllliiiiffffeeee----lllloooonnnngggg    lllleeeeaaaarrrrnnnneeeerrrrssss....    



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

A MESSAGE FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPALSA MESSAGE FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPALSA MESSAGE FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPALSA MESSAGE FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS    

 

FOOTSTEPS DANCING SHFOOTSTEPS DANCING SHFOOTSTEPS DANCING SHFOOTSTEPS DANCING SHOWCASEOWCASEOWCASEOWCASE    

All year levels from Year 1 to 6 will be demonstrating the dance moves they have learned this term with 

Footsteps Dance Company at a Showcase on Thursday 26th September in the Ahern Centre commencing at 

1.30pm. All parents are invited to attend this exciting spectacle. 

END OF TERM MASSEND OF TERM MASSEND OF TERM MASSEND OF TERM MASS    

There will be a Whole School Mass on Friday 27th September commencing at 9am in the All Saints Parish Church 

to celebrate the end of term. The Year Two classes are hosting this Mass and all parents are invited to attend. At 

the conclusion of Mass, the Value awards for Respect will be handed out. 

CERTIFICATE ASSEMBLYCERTIFICATE ASSEMBLYCERTIFICATE ASSEMBLYCERTIFICATE ASSEMBLY    

Our next Certificate Assembly will be held on Friday 20th September commencing at 2.30pm. 

OPENING MASS FOR TEROPENING MASS FOR TEROPENING MASS FOR TEROPENING MASS FOR TERM 4M 4M 4M 4    

There will be a Whole School Mass on Friday 18th October 2019 to welcome in the new term. All parents and 

friends are invited to attend. 

 



 

 

    

 

 

 

 

       Developing independence in primary schoolDeveloping independence in primary schoolDeveloping independence in primary schoolDeveloping independence in primary school    

By Michael GroseBy Michael GroseBy Michael GroseBy Michael Grose    

Practical ideas for parents to encourage real independence in children. 

    

Your goal as a parent should be for your child to be completely self-managing by the end of primary school. That is, he can 

get himself and others up each morning; make his own breakfast; prepare his own schoolbag; collect his own school uniform; 

put any notes under your nose to be signed and returned to school; and so it goes on. Now, that doesn’t mean that kids will 

do all this all the time, because other factors come into play such as busy schedules and early starts; children will need some 

assistance at times. However, it’s good to keep in mind that children, when left to their own devices, generally do remarkably 

well at organising their daily tasks. Sometimes they just need the opportunity. Here are four practical ways to develop real 

independence in primary school-aged children:    

1. Involve them in mealtimes1. Involve them in mealtimes1. Involve them in mealtimes1. Involve them in mealtimes    

Mealtimes are the fulcrum around which healthy families operate. A shared meal is more than food. It’s a ritual that binds 

people together; it’s a vehicle for parents to influence their children; and it’s an expression of love and care. It is also 

fundamental to children’s wellbeing because there is a strong correlation between good mental health in young people and 

those who regularly share a family meal. Mealtimes also offer plenty of opportunities for children to help including running 

errands, preparing the meal, setting the table, clearing the table, packing the dishwasher and other jobs. There’s something 

for everyone!  

2. Use pocket money to develop independence2. Use pocket money to develop independence2. Use pocket money to develop independence2. Use pocket money to develop independence    

A regular allowance is a fabulous way to promote real independence in children. Start in lower primary school and gradually 

increase their allowance the older they become. Importantly, you need to increase the areas that their allowance covers. For 

instance, in lower primary school a child’s pocket money might go towards the purchase of some sweets and one or two 

other items each week. However, in middle primary school it might increase to cover the cost of one or two lunch orders each 

week, their bus money and some treats. In later primary school it could even cover some of their clothing purchases as well. 

The important thing is not to cover for kids if, for instance, they don’t budget appropriately and run out of money for school 

canteen lunches. They can either make their own lunches at home or perhaps borrow from a sibling and repay out of their 

next allowance. Pocket money used well is a fantastic way to develop independence in kids. 

3. Look after pets 3. Look after pets 3. Look after pets 3. Look after pets     

It’s a quirk of life that most children want a pet, but they just don’t want to look after it in the long term. Many kids discover 

that following the initial flush of enthusiasm looking after a pet can be a grind – walking the family pooch, cleaning out the 

guinea-pig cage, or feeding the family feline. But pet care offers priceless lessons in the development of grit, responsibility 

and nurturance – all necessary attributes for independent success. 

4. Walk, ride or take public transport to school4. Walk, ride or take public transport to school4. Walk, ride or take public transport to school4. Walk, ride or take public transport to school    

The opportunity to go to school on your own devices was a luxury that previous generations enjoyed. While it may have 

seemed at the time like something to be endured rather than enjoyed, most people I discuss this matter with look back with 

fondness and nostalgia. For most people it meant freedom, friendship and fun. For a short time each day kids experienced a 

delicious type of freedom away from both teachers and parents – a time to muck around, dawdle and mess around with 

mates. It also gave kids some familiarity with their neighbourhood.  

It’s well established that currently more children are driven to school than ride or walk, which denies children the same 

opportunity for friendship, fun and freedom. Busy schedules, less child-friendly neighbourhood layouts and working parents 

are just some of the reasons that prevent kids walking to school. If possible, look for ways to allow your child to get to school 

on their own. It’s fantastic for their independence and wellbeing. If children are too young, walk or ride with them some of 

the way until they are old enough and skilled enough to make the trip without you. 

The age of opportunityThe age of opportunityThe age of opportunityThe age of opportunity    

Children in this stage have an outward orientation and are exploring their place in the world. This is an age and stage for 

greater neighbourhood exploration, for taking on real responsibility and for developing personal confidence and efficacy 

before adolescence starts. 



CECWA Policy Development CECWA Policy Development CECWA Policy Development CECWA Policy Development ----    INVITATION FROM OUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR DR DEBRA SAYCE                                      INVITATION FROM OUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR DR DEBRA SAYCE                                      INVITATION FROM OUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR DR DEBRA SAYCE                                      INVITATION FROM OUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR DR DEBRA SAYCE                                      

Our Executive Director, Dr Debra Sayce, wishes to invite students, parents, staff and members of our school communities to 

contribute to the CECWA Policy Development Process via participation in facilitated sessions at the office in Leederville.        

If you are interested please register directly online for a session and take your children along.  See information below: 

An Invitation to Have Your SayAn Invitation to Have Your SayAn Invitation to Have Your SayAn Invitation to Have Your Say    

The Catholic Education Commission of Western Australia (CECWA) is reviewing our system policies 

supporting our 75,000 students and 12,000 staff in 162 schools. 

We invite all students, parents, CEWA staff and members of your community to help by telling us: 

What makes a good Catholic school? 

Facilitated sessions will take place at our Leederville office.  You can book your preferred session time 

online and choose from: 

• Early Years LOFT Sessions (for Pre K—Year 4 Students and their Family) 

• Open LOFT Sessions (Years 4—12 Students, Families, Staff and Community) 

During the school holiday sessions, participants will also help to create a mural alongside local artist Linzi 

Carter. This is an evolving creation, whose form will develop with each session. 

We welcome you to participate in this unique opportunity to have your say on the future of our schools. 

For more information and to register for a session see: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/o/loft-catholic-

education-western-australia-20262532767  

PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL                                                                                                    PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL                                                                                                    PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL                                                                                                    PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL                                                                                                                                                

The Performing Arts Festival for Catholic Schools & Colleges in Western 

Australia was established to help the students of Catholic schools and 

colleges experience the spirit and tradition of the performing arts. 

The Festival seeks to provide students with specific ‘performance 

platforms’ where they have the unique opportunity to give of their very 

best and perform to a public audience. Open to both primary and 

secondary school students, the performance categories encompass 

choral, drama, musical, instrumental, vocal and dance aspects of the 

performing arts. Approximately 18,000 students enter the festival each 

year. 

Last week our talented Liwara Junior Choir participated in the Primary 

Choral Singing section of the Performing Arts Festival with their 

selections of “Can You Hear the Children Marching and Old Man 

Platypus”. Their renditions were received extremely well by the 

adjudicators who gave them very good scores in all areas.  A quote 

from the adjudicator, “Very good performance from children of this 

age. Their diction was particularly impressive. Well done children—

keep singing”. 

Congratulations and well done to our talented Junior Choir, our solo 

performers, Sofia Rippingale, Sienna Mullane (Primary Vocal Solos), 

Sofia Rippingale, Sienna Mullane (Primary Vocal Duet), Emaleah Burns, 

Jalyn Klijn-Francesconi, Madison Greenhill and Sarah Thorsen

(Instrumental Solo—Woodwind), Ben Perkins, Sarah Richards and 

Ashleigh Thorsen (Guitar), and of course to Mrs Keegan and the tutors.    

Now it’s time for a well earned rest from performances and 

rehearsals….until 2020!  

 



SCHOOL CLIMATE SURVEYSCHOOL CLIMATE SURVEYSCHOOL CLIMATE SURVEYSCHOOL CLIMATE SURVEY  A reminder to all our community members to participate in the School 

Climate Survey.  The information has been sent out through SkoolBag so please take this opportunity to have 

your say about the climate in our community. Survey closes Thursday 26th September.   



It has been a wonderful fortnight of sustainability at Liwara. Enthusiasm for our Greenbatch recycling program has 

increased since our talk from the Greenbatch presenter Rachel Hughes, pictured below. Rachel’s talk informed 

students and parents of the way the Greenbatch program works. 

Did you know that a lot of the plastics we put in our yellow recycling bins at home, are not even recycled and simply 

ends up as landfill in WA? By supporting the Greenbatch initiative at Liwara we can make a difference. 

Thanks to all those parents who have helped their children to wash their Type 1 PET, Type 2 HDPE and Aluminium 

cans before placing them in the Greenbatch bins. As you can see in the photos, last week we had collected only two 

bags of recycling for Greenbatch. Due to the overwhelming support of our Liwara community we now have four 

bags. When we reach six, we shall send the bags off to Greenbatch for recycling! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One bag, then two and now four bags of recycling being stored outside our new Waste Wise Sustainability shed. 

Keep recycling Liwara!  Our actions locally speak globally! Together we make a difference!Keep recycling Liwara!  Our actions locally speak globally! Together we make a difference!Keep recycling Liwara!  Our actions locally speak globally! Together we make a difference!Keep recycling Liwara!  Our actions locally speak globally! Together we make a difference!    

 

 
 

Tuesday 24 March 2020 

This will be a half-day due to Parent-Teacher Interviews.                                                                                          

Students will need to be collected at 12.00pm.                                                                                                                

There will be no lunches available from the canteen.                                                                                                       

More informa,on will be adver,sed  early next year.  



LIWARA RUNNING CLUBLIWARA RUNNING CLUBLIWARA RUNNING CLUBLIWARA RUNNING CLUB    

Over 200 children participated in Running Club this year with total distances of up to 70km being 

achieved. Well done to all involved and many thanks to those parents who assisted, particularly on those 

cold mornings. Bronze, Silver and Gold Certificates for significant participation in the Running Club will be 

awarded to students in class this week. Medals for the boy and girl runners in each year level, who ran the 

greatest distance, will be awarded at the Athletics Carnival. 

 

LIWARA ATHLETICS CARLIWARA ATHLETICS CARLIWARA ATHLETICS CARLIWARA ATHLETICS CARNIVAL UPDATENIVAL UPDATENIVAL UPDATENIVAL UPDATE    

The Liwara Athletics Carnival will be held on Wednesday 25th September on the school oval commencing 

with     tabloid team events at 9am. Track events will commence after recess. 

An outline of the program was sent out with the children earlier in the week with the following infor-

mation: 

Students are to wear their faction coloured shirtfaction coloured shirtfaction coloured shirtfaction coloured shirt with the Liwara Sports Uniform. 

Subway lunch pre-order will be available courtesy of the P&F. 

Students are not allowed to sit with parents during the carnival – only during breaks. 

Parents are asked to stay away from the finish line as this creates congestion and confusion for the 

athletes.  

Parents are asked to refrain from nearing or crossing the track at any time. 

All decisions made by the Chief Judge are final and no disputes will be entered into. 

Parents requiring their child to be collected after the carnival by another parent must notify the 

class teacher in writing. 

 

A copy of the Carnival ProgramCarnival ProgramCarnival ProgramCarnival Program will be forwarded via Skoolbag early next week. 

The P&F are coordinating a Subway lunch orderSubway lunch orderSubway lunch orderSubway lunch order for any interested parties. Order forms were distributed 

earlier this week and are due in by Friday 20th  September to class teachers. 

The results of the last of the pre-carnival events are as such: 

   800m Run 

Year 4 

1st Sam O’Brien 

2nd Ryan Taylor 

3rd Campbell Bishop 

4th Elijah Lopres� 

  

1st Mackenzie Gilford 

2nd Mia Host 

3rd Kaitlyn Frediani 

4th Caitlin Portwood 

Year 5 

1st Oliver Clarke 

2nd Tyler Pires 

3rd Ali Muir 

4th Harrison Gilford 

  

1st Zadie Torkington 

2nd Scarle, Holton 

3rd Ruby Hodge 

4th Jaime Sadlo 

Year 6 

1st Jake Host Sam Carmignani 

2nd Sam Carmignani Cash Na�on 

3rd Michael Brennan Michael Brennan 

4th Cash Na�on Dylan Towart 

  

1st Harriet O’Brien Molly Moala 

2nd Gemma Kempton Sophie Barker 

3rd Madison Greenhill Brady Kerridge 

4th Madison Rocca Lucy Moala 

 800m Run High Jump 



We don’t know if you all know…but we are learning about superheroes in Year One. 

This term we performed our assembly to show off all our learning to the whole school 

and our families too. It was awesome!!! We also celebrated Book Week with a visit to the 

Duncraig Library to learn about puppetry from Spare Parts. All term, we have all been 

working very hard to share our super learning with our families on our Learning       

Journey. It was great to have our parents come in and see what we get up to at school. 

We have been dancing up a storm in our Footsteps Dance program. Can’t wait to show 

you our amazing moves. It has been a very busy term and we are well and truly ready 

to take off our masks and capes and rest for the holidays. 



GENERAL SCHOOL NEWS 

    

 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   

 

 

 

 

All Saints Catholic Church                                          All Saints Catholic Church                                          All Saints Catholic Church                                          All Saints Catholic Church                                          

PARISH PRIEST: PARISH PRIEST: PARISH PRIEST: PARISH PRIEST: FR ELVER DELICANO                       

ADDRESS:   ADDRESS:   ADDRESS:   ADDRESS:   7 LIWARA PLACE,  GREENWOOD WA   

TEL:TEL:TEL:TEL: 9447 6225     FAX:FAX:FAX:FAX: 9246 2692                               

MOB: MOB: MOB: MOB: 0435 173 454    (for Urgent pastoral needs (for Urgent pastoral needs (for Urgent pastoral needs (for Urgent pastoral needs 

only)                                                                          only)                                                                          only)                                                                          only)                                                                          

PARISH EMAIL ADDRESS:                                           PARISH EMAIL ADDRESS:                                           PARISH EMAIL ADDRESS:                                           PARISH EMAIL ADDRESS:                                           

greenwood@perthcatholic.org.au                              

PARISH OFFICE OPENING TIMES:PARISH OFFICE OPENING TIMES:PARISH OFFICE OPENING TIMES:PARISH OFFICE OPENING TIMES:  MONDAY, 

WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 10:00AM TO 3:00PM            

MASSES:MASSES:MASSES:MASSES:    Mon-Fri    9.00am                                          

Saturday  9.00am & Vigil – 6pm—Sunday     7.30am, 

9.30am,  &  5.30pm (anointing every 2nd Saturday of 

month)  Reconciliation:  Reconciliation:  Reconciliation:  Reconciliation:  Saturday 9.30am-10.00am 

and  5.00pm - 5.30pm or by request.                           

All Saints Parish 24:7All Saints Parish 24:7All Saints Parish 24:7All Saints Parish 24:7    GreenwoodGreenwoodGreenwoodGreenwood    Youth GroupYouth GroupYouth GroupYouth Group 

For all youth in Years 6-12                                                

Every Sunday night 6.30-8pm @ the Ahern Centre 

(Liwara Catholic Primary School)                                        

For more info call Lynn 0452 413 942 or                  

Lionel 0405 107 841 

LIWARA CATHOLIC 

Primary School  

Cookbook 2019 

Available	for	purchase	in	the		

School	front	of�ice		

SCHOOL  TIMES SCHOOL  TIMES SCHOOL  TIMES SCHOOL  TIMES         

Pre Kindy & Kindy 8.45amPre Kindy & Kindy 8.45amPre Kindy & Kindy 8.45amPre Kindy & Kindy 8.45am————2.45pm                                                                    2.45pm                                                                    2.45pm                                                                    2.45pm                                                                    

((((ddddoooooooorrrrssss    ooooppppeeeennnn    aaaatttt    8888....44440000aaaammmm))))                                                                                                                                        

Pre PrimaryPre PrimaryPre PrimaryPre Primary————Year Six 8.40Year Six 8.40Year Six 8.40Year Six 8.40————3.00pm                                                                    3.00pm                                                                    3.00pm                                                                    3.00pm                                                                    

(doors open at 8.30am)(doors open at 8.30am)(doors open at 8.30am)(doors open at 8.30am)    



 

 

19 Sept 

2019 

Family Family Family Family 

MattersMattersMattersMatters    

 

White Elephant  

Drop Off 

This Saturday 

21st September 

9.30am-11am 

 

 
Next Mee,ng 

Monday  

21st October 

7pm in the Library 

    

 

 

 

P&F Contacts 

President - Christel Magorian 

liwarapfpresident@gmail.com 

Vice President - Sam Lane 

liwarapfvice@gmail.com 

All inquiries should be directed to P&F  

Secretaries 

Ally Mullane  & Katherine Millington 

liwarapf@gmail.com 

Treasurers -  

Bronwyn Patience & Carresa Magorian 

liwarapftreasurer@gmail.com 

LADs (Liwara Awesome Dads Society)  

Coordinator – Craig Byrne  

liwaralads@gmail.com 

Classroom Rep Coordinator – Sarah Kerby 

Family Skate Night! 

Friday 27th September 

6-8pm 

Rollerzone Malaga 
$12 per skater, $3 skate hire 

Pay at the door.  

Royal Show Special!!  
Purchase your �ckets via the following link to  

receive 25% off the �cket price! Plus, our school 

will receive a por�on of the �cket sales.  

Purchased �ckets can be used on any show day.  

Click on the link below and enter our unique  

promo code Royalshow20017  

h,ps://www.�cketmaster.com.au/

event/250056FEF5EB43F8?

did=entbook&Gclid=IwAR2iL5_8TCDjL--

QD0TAYPStn6UoYhknDq9lnlTeHvZuO8nItaseh8TB7Sk 

Liwara Fair!! 

Friday 8th  

November 

 





The countdown is on to our annual Liwara School Fair!  

If you would like to help with the Fair but are unsure of 

what to do, please contact Tess Mak on 0430 927 696 

or email liwarapf@gmail.com. 

There are so many ways you can help, from being a 

stall coordinator, stall helper on the night, set-up/pack-

up, cooking or making items to sell for craN or cake/

gourmet/cafe stalls, dona�ng items such as plants, 

lollies, ingredients, raffle items and prizes .  

Live Online rosters will go out soon via class contacts 

and Facebook, so be sure to pop you name down. Just 

half hour of your �me on the night is greatly 

appreciated and allows all families to enjoy the Fair. 

2019 Fair Committee  

Fair Coordinator  

Tamara Bastow — 0438 197 640  

Stall Coordinator  

Tess Mak — 0430 927 696  

Food Coordinator  

Briony Fonti — 0402 745 650  

Marketing & Administration  

Tamara Bastow — 0438 197 640  

Secretary  

Michelle Rocca — 0411 285 321  

Treasurer  

Bronwyn Patience —0402 260 660 

Email   liwarafair@gmail.com 

Friday 8th November  

7 weeks to go!! 

T     LENT 

LIWARA’S GOT 

Audi�ons will be held soon ... 

More details to follow ...  

This year we celebrate 40 years of the Liwara 

School Fair. The Fair Commi,ee is hard at work 

making this a special one but we need your help…. 

White Elephant Stall 

Next drop off is this 

Saturday 21st September 

9.30—11am  

in the Undercover Area - Entry via Gate 7 

 

Cleaning out over the School Holidays? 

 

Watch out on P & F Private Facebook page 

for School Holiday drop offs 

Any questions please contact Kate Nelmes 

perthpod1@gmail.com 



Start donating now! 

While doing your weekly shopping, if 

you can just add one extra item in! 

• Lollies 

• Raffle prize 

• Chocolate Bars 

• Mystery Mania items 

Please leave donations at the office  

Fair Plant Stall  

 

Calling all green thumbs! 

 

We will need all the plants we can 

lay our hands on.  Trees, shrubs, 

ground  covers, indoor plants, 

water plants, succulents, topiary, roses, climbers, herbs, 

vegetables, ferns or fruit trees. 

It would be fantastic if each family could donate a plant 

to this beautiful stall! 

 

Stall Coordinators 

needed.. 

We are needing volunteers to coordinate 

the following stalls. 

• Coin Toss 

No experience required.  

These are easy stalls to 

run. If you are interested, please contact  

Tess Mak on 0430 927 696 for more info  

Start collecting now… 

♦ Jars for the Gourmet Stall 

♦ Books for the Book Stall  

Food Coordinators needed…. 

To keep our Fair kitchen 

running smoothly on the night 

we need a 

Kitchen Coordinator 

Contact Briony Fonti ASAP on 0402 745 650 

or youthfulglowwithbriony@gmail.com  

Full instructions and support are included! 

Don’t want to do it on your own. Then get 

some friends or a class team together and 

have some fun while contributing to our 

amazing school.  

Make it… 

Next term leave at the office 

♦ Jams, Preserves, 

Chutney, Relish 

Bring on the day  

♦ Cheesecakes, mudcakes, desserts, 

tarts 

♦ Cakes, slices, biscuits 

 



LLLLiiiiwarawarawarawara    FaFaFaFaiiiirrrr    RRRRafflafflafflaffleeeessss    2019201920192019    
 

As our Fair is quickly approaching, we are asking for your support in dona�ng items for the Raffles Stall.  

As with previous years, we would like to make up several hampers and have allocated a theme for each year 

level. 

We would appreciate any dona�ons. If you wish to donate a more substan�al item, perhaps you could    

combine with a few families in your class to contribute to the cost.  

Also, if you have a business and would like to donate an item the raffle, we would be pleased to 

acknowledge your company on the day of the Fair – please include the name of your business and contact 

number when you send in your item. 

Our suggested class themes are: 

 

PRE-KINDY/   Chocoholic’s Hamper – this could include anything related to    

KINDY   Chocolate!! cooking, eating… YUM 

PRE-PRIMARY Dad’s Hamper – this could include chocolates, alcohol, 

Magazines, DVD’s, Books, toiletries etc 

YEAR ONE   Mum’s Hamper – this could include cosmetics, perfume, 

Books, chocolates, craft items, toiletries etc 

YEAR TWO   Family Night in Hamper – this could include games, DVD’s 

Cards, yummy snacks, coffee, hot chocolate ANYTHING!!! 

YEAR THREE  Gourmet / Wine Hamper – this could include any gourmet 

Food, wine, cookbooks, etc 

YEAR FOUR   Boy’s Hamper – this could include items that boys enjoy 

(catering for the 5-12 year age range) 

YEAR FIVE   Girls Hamper – this could include items that girls enjoy 

(catering for the 5-12 year age range) 

YEAR SIX  Great Outdoors Hamper – this could include camping, 
Sporting equipment, pool toys, magazines, clothing, fishing 
etc 

 

Any dona�ons are greatly appreciated! Please send in your items marked “Raffle Prize”  

to the Office or contact us for collec�on if necessary. Thankyou for your support. 

Jus�ne Germano (KRed and PPR) 0424 971 424 

Alisia Tardrew (KRed and PPR) 0419 861 991 

Or email jus�negermano@yahoo.com.au 



-

 

 

 

Turning ladies into Cinderella at the 2019 Liwara FairTurning ladies into Cinderella at the 2019 Liwara FairTurning ladies into Cinderella at the 2019 Liwara FairTurning ladies into Cinderella at the 2019 Liwara Fair    

 

DRESS DROP OFFS  

(undercover area) 

 

Fri 18
th

 October 0800 - 0830 

    

Text Nicole (0432 843 228) or Sarah (0405 717 079) to arrange Text Nicole (0432 843 228) or Sarah (0405 717 079) to arrange Text Nicole (0432 843 228) or Sarah (0405 717 079) to arrange Text Nicole (0432 843 228) or Sarah (0405 717 079) to arrange 

an alternate �mean alternate �mean alternate �mean alternate �me    



 

ABSENTEE CHANGESABSENTEE CHANGESABSENTEE CHANGESABSENTEE CHANGES    

Click on the Absentees Icon on Click on the Absentees Icon on Click on the Absentees Icon on Click on the Absentees Icon on 

the Liwara School Website or the Liwara School Website or the Liwara School Website or the Liwara School Website or 

leave a voice message on the leave a voice message on the leave a voice message on the leave a voice message on the 

school number 9448 3811 school number 9448 3811 school number 9448 3811 school number 9448 3811     

ext1 before 8:20amext1 before 8:20amext1 before 8:20amext1 before 8:20am 

Leave the child’s name, class and a 

brief description for the absence. 

No, SMS or voice mail to the school No, SMS or voice mail to the school No, SMS or voice mail to the school No, SMS or voice mail to the school 

mobile number.mobile number.mobile number.mobile number.    

Changes from Term 4 2018 Changes from Term 4 2018 Changes from Term 4 2018 Changes from Term 4 2018  

Please do not reply to the computer           

generated absentee text sent to you if your 

child is not at school. We do not receive it. 

 

Please include your child’s class colour (Please include your child’s class colour (Please include your child’s class colour (Please include your child’s class colour (Red Red Red Red or or or or 

GreenGreenGreenGreen) when you are ordering your children’s ) when you are ordering your children’s ) when you are ordering your children’s ) when you are ordering your children’s 

lunches online.  This will reduce the time taken lunches online.  This will reduce the time taken lunches online.  This will reduce the time taken lunches online.  This will reduce the time taken 

to process your order. Thank you.to process your order. Thank you.to process your order. Thank you.to process your order. Thank you.    

Please take the time to look at the Quick Click  Please take the time to look at the Quick Click  Please take the time to look at the Quick Click  Please take the time to look at the Quick Click  

menu menu menu menu ----                https://quickcliq.com.au/https://quickcliq.com.au/https://quickcliq.com.au/https://quickcliq.com.au/    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers always welcome 

Just pop in and see Deb 

 

 

3 Year Old Pre Kindy - Year 6 

Before & After School Care  

Vacations Care 

Contact Centre Supervisors 

0477 994 123 

BOOK NOW  

THURSDAYTHURSDAYTHURSDAYTHURSDAY    

8.15am 8.15am 8.15am 8.15am ----    9.00am 9.00am 9.00am 9.00am     

 

Please direct all enquiries to  

sales@jfe.net.au 

Order Forms available on website 

Full payment is required on           

ordering. Orders will be dropped 

off at your child’s class. 

 

    

 

UNIFORM SHOPUNIFORM SHOPUNIFORM SHOPUNIFORM SHOP    OSHCOSHCOSHCOSHC    

CANTEENCANTEENCANTEENCANTEEN    ABSENTEE ABSENTEE ABSENTEE ABSENTEE     

SERVICES AT LIWARA 



MATER DEI COLLEGE 

ORIENTATION DAY INFORMATION  

Year 7, 2020 

Mater Dei College Orientation Day for students commencing Year 7, 2020.  
30 October 2019 

Time:  8:30am – 2:30pm 

(Students to arrive from 8:15am) 

GREENWOOD DENTAL THERAPY CLINIC—holiday closures. 

Monday 30/09/2019--------------Public Holiday CLOSED    

Tuesday 01/10/2019--------------04/10/2019  OPEN 

 

Monday 07/10/2019-------------- OPEN 

Tuesday 08/10/2019-------------- CLOSED  Emergency Clinic   Halidon Dental Therapy Centre ph: 94096362  

Wednesday 09/10/2019----------OPEN     

Thursday  10/10/2019-------------CLOSED Emergency Clinic   Halidon Dental Therapy Centre  ph: 94096362 

Friday   11/10/2019----------------CLOSED Emergency Clinic     Halidon Dental Therapy Centre ph: 94096362  

YOUTH MINISTRY 

YOUTH MINISTRY GOALS & RESULTS  
Youth Group Attendance Goal: 20. This was achieved as 
there was 21 youth in attendance! 
Youth Group Content Goal: For the youth to understand how 
they can live out the work of visiting the sick. This was 
achieved as we Francis Barr, the chairman of the Parish Council, 
come in and give a great talk on the ministry that he does in  
hospitals, and how the experiences of his life have helped shaped 
him into wanting to give and serve others. 
 
To build relationships between the youth and the Youth    
Mission Team. This was done through free time, games and 
activities through the night and allowing the YMT to come into the 
youth group and engage with the youth and promote their events. 

 

YOUTH GROUP TALK / FOCUS  

“Visit the Sick”  – Francis Barr 

We had Francis Barr come in and talk about the work that he does in hospitals, with visiting the sick,  
distributing communion and just being there for them so that they have someone to talk to.  
It was really inspirational the work that he does and the background that he comes from and it was amazing to hear such 
a story at youth group 

NEXT YOUTH GROUP THEME  

This week the youth group will look at “Visit the Imprisoned.” 

THIS WEEK’S NON-YOUTH GROUP ACTIVITY / MASS  
Visiting the Year 6 students at Liwara Catholic Primary. 
 

24:7 Greenwood Youth Group  
For all youth in Years 6-12  
Every Sunday 6:30pm to 8pm at the Ahern Centre   
Call Lynn 0425513942 or Anthony 0481 737 771 for more information  


